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Dear Supporting Churches, 

Since January when I returned from the States, we have been very 
busy. The Seminary started behind schedule, but we were able to 
make it work. We will be finishing up class the 11th of June with 
two graduating. I have been delayed as well on the construction 
of our future seminary building. Pray that I will be able to locate 
the materials I need to continue with this project.

School graduation will be 14th of June. We were able to recruit 
four new teachers for the following year. We can find the American 
teachers, but we struggle to find Honduran teachers who can teach 
Spanish class. Without Spanish teachers the government will harass 
us to no end.  Pray that we will be able to hire at least two teachers.

Our attendance has been good with many people visiting and several saved.  We just celebrated Mother’s Day. 
Eighty-four mothers were in our service and one precious soul came to know the Lord as her Saviour.

Just like every church, we have had our setbacks.   We have had to exercise church discipline on one person and will be 
disciplining another tonight, both for immorality. That’s the part of the ministry I very much dislike, but it is necessary.

We are hoping that the summer months will give us a chance to catch our breath and get caught up on things. Pray that 
we will be able to keep focused on the most important things as we will never be able to do everything. Thanks for your 
prayers and support.

Fellow servants,

Samuel, Julie, Joseph, 

Celina, & Brooklyn 

Hodges
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The lesson being given at Bible Club


